

The Commonwealth of Massachusetts Executive Office of Public Safety & Security

Office of Grants and Research Ten Park Plaza, Suite 3720-A Boston, Massachusetts 02116

> Tel: (617) 725-3301 Fax: (617) 725-0260 www.mass.gov/ogr

THOMAS A. TURCO, III Secretary

KEVIN J. STANTON Executive Director

KARYN E. POLITO Lt. Governor

October 4, 2019

Colonel Kerri Gilpin, Superintendent Department of State Police 470 Worcester Road Framingham, MA 01702

Dear Colonel Gilpin,

I am pleased to inform you that the Executive of Public Safety and Security (EOPSS) Office of Grants and Research (OGR) has awarded the Massachusetts State Police (MSP) **\$99,011.00** in Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2019 Homeland Security Grant Program (HSGP) funding. This funding will support the **sUAS to Enhance Public and First Responder Safety.**

The HSGP is a <u>reimbursable grant</u>. The Catalog for Federal Domestic Assistance (CFDA) number for this grant is #97.067. Your fiscal department will be informed through the Massachusetts Management Accounting and Reporting System (MMARS) of the start date of this Interdepartmental Service Agreement (ISA).

MSP will not be reimbursed for any costs incurred prior to the Comptroller's approval. Please note the ISA end date is June 30, 2021.

Mr. Siavash Arash, Program Coordinator at EOPSS/OGR/Homeland Security Division has been assigned management of this ISA. Enclosed is a copy of the finalized ISA packet. Please fill, sign, and date the documents appropriately in <u>blue ink</u> and return the completed original to:

EOPSS Office of Grants and Research 10 Park Plaza, Suite 3720A Boston, MA 02116 c/o Siavash Arash

Congratulations on your grant award. If you have any questions, please contact Siavash Arash at siavash.arash@mass.gov or 774-573-8117.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Stanton
Executive Director